
COLLIER EDUCATOR GRANT “STAND UP FOR JUSTICE” 

Sponsored by the Jewish Community Relations Council of the Jewish Federation of Greater Naples 

A monetary grant will be made to the educator whose lesson(s) and/or activity(s) is selected as best meeting the criteria below. 
The purpose of this grant is to honor Collier County’s elementary, middle, and high school educators who strive to counter the 
prevailing tendency within today’s popular culture for students to deride or denigrate others based upon difference. The 
lesson(s) or activity(s) should have as its major objective the purpose of instilling the positive character trait of “respect for 
others” in students. All applicants must have created lessons and/or activities of their own design or have successfully made 
adaptations from other programs and show evidence of a positive nature as a result of implementation. All applicants will 
submit a copy of the lesson(s) or activity(s), a description of its implementation, and evidence of its effectiveness. Applicants 
may include Collier County elementary, middle, and high school teachers, guidance counselors, supervisors, school librarians, 
administrators, psychologists, and media specialists. Students, parents, colleagues, and community members are encouraged 
to nominate an educator. Self-nominations are also encouraged and accepted. 

View previous winners and submissions here: https://jewishnaples.org/outreach/educator-award 

Applicant’s name: Mr. Daniel Selvey Shaw & Ms. Beth Barrus
Applicant’s email: ShawD1@collierschools.com; BarruB@collierschools.com
Number of years teaching: 15 years Grade or subject taught: GSA Sponsor + HS Math
School: Gulf Coast High School  School Address: 7878 Shark Way, Naples, FL
Phone (work): (239) 377-1458  Phone (cell): (239) 223-2424
Principal’s name: Mr. Joe Mikulski Principal’s email: MikulsJo@collierschools.com
     Principal’s Phone: (239) 377-1404

Requirements due by February 12, 2021: 
On a separate page(s) with the name of the applicant on each page (BE SURE TO COMPLETE ALL OF THE 
FOLLOWING): 

• Describe the precipitating events that motivated you to initiate these lessons or activities.

• Describe the lesson(s) or activity(s); and if adapted from another source please reference.

• Explain how the lesson(s) or activity(s) teach students the importance of respecting others no matter

what religious, racial, cultural, or other differences exist.

• Explain how it helped them counter bigotry and bullying and prepared them to stand up for justice.

• Please provide evidence/proof of effectiveness such as but not limited to: a questionnaire, interviews,

documented anecdotal conversations and/or observations, student writings, and etc.

Please complete the following if you have encouraged someone other than yourself to apply: 
Your name: _____________________________  Your email: __________________________ 
Phone (daytime): _________________________ Phone (evening): ______________________ 
Your relationship to this applicant: ________________________________________________ 

Submit the completed form in writing, by email, or video format no later than February 12, 2021, to: 
Beth Povlow, Educator Grant Coordinator, C/o JCRC, Jewish Federation of Greater Naples 

2500 Vanderbilt Beach Road, Suite #2201, Naples, FL 34109 

https://jewishnaples.org/outreach/educator-award
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Stand Up for Justice 

The Inspiration: 

 

I have been a high school math teacher for 16 years. I have been out as a gay man for the 

past ten years, approximately. However, my perspective on the LGBTQ community never 

really grew until I agreed in the Fall of 2019 to be the sponsor for our GSA, Gender & 

Sexuality Alliance, at Gulf Coast High School. Despite being a member of the community, I 

myself was fairly ignorant as to the issues facing many of the students sitting in my classroom 

and across campus. It did not take long for me to realize these students desperately needed 

advocates anywhere they could find them. 

 

I very quickly learned that our transgender youth are often the most marginalized, most 

excluded, most at-risk students. Because they so often fail to see themselves positively 

reflected in culture, in education, in politics – in society as a whole – they struggle to find 

their place or value. I have come to realize they are also often the most misunderstood 

humans. It is natural to fear or avoid that with which we are not familiar. However, when 

this fear prevents any one of us from getting to know those who are different, we passively 

contribute to the cycle of bigotry and bullying that is so prevalent in the hallways and 

classrooms of our schools. 

 

In one of our early GSA meetings, one of our members communicated their frustration and 

difficulty in having a conversation with parents regarding gender. It was often reduced down 

to the genitalia in one’s pants, and several students echoed their difficulties introducing some 

of the more complex factors into the conversation. The students agreed that a more factual 

approach, as opposed to an emotional plea, may help in getting through to parents and peers. 

After some brainstorming, we decided to approach our biology teachers on campus to see if 

they had any interest in coming in to lead a conversation from a more scientific perspective. 

Ms. Beth Barrus very quickly volunteered. 

 

The Activity: 

 

On Tuesday, January 26th, Ms. Barrus joined our GSA meeting after 

school to lead “A Discussion on Gender & Science.” We had two main 

goals in mind as we began the meeting: (1) educate our own club 

members on gender and science so they themselves could engage 

with peers and family in a more informed and clear manner, and (2) 

welcome those interested in learning more to join us and ask 

questions. It was so remarkable and encouraging that we were able 

to accomplish so much more than we ever anticipated. 

 

Ms. Barrus states, “The Goal of this presentation is to 

create an opportunity for us to entertain the 

possibility that male and female genders are not 

completely different and that gender is varied and 

complex.” By recognizing that gender is 

predominantly a social construct, we were able to 

deconstruct the notion of gender as binary thus 

creating a safe space to navigate the discussion. 
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As we worked collaboratively to determine some generally accepted definitions of some of the 

terms, we used the term intersex to represent the subset of the population with “variation of 

chromosomes, gonads, sex hormones and genitals.” While this only applies to approximately 

1.5% of the population, it allowed us to establish a framework to begin digging deeper into 

the actual genetics of gender. Ms. Barrus was able to present some of the chromosomal 

variances that affect one’s gender assigned at birth while also explaining one’s affirmed 

gender. She followed up with some very insightful questions that allowed us to facilitate some 

very productive conversation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many of the students in attendance who identified as transgender or nonbinary expressed a 

sense of relief and self-awareness understanding that there may be a scientific explanation 

as to how they perceive themselves. However, the second question is the one that helped us 

understand how to better respect how others identify. Some of the students were confused as 

to how the science could be used to invalidate one’s gender identity. One of the cisgender 

students pointed out that others could use this to require extensive testing to validate one’s 

gender identity. For example, a transgender girl could use the restroom and locker room she 

is most comfortable in IF she could provide scientific evidence that showed some form of 

intersex variance. Ultimately, we were able to come to the conclusion that invasive demands 

such as this are both demeaning and disrespectful. Even those with limited knowledge of 

transgender issues agreed that the science should empower those who are gender non-

conforming that they have a place in this world, but it should not empower others to 

invalidate who anyone is in any way, shape, or form – particularly in such an invasive 

manner that we had discussed. This was an issue of respecting others as humans above our 

own biases and beliefs. 

 

In Part Two, Ms. Barrus presented some fascinating research in the field of endocrinology 

and how hormones play a significant role in gender development. She shared two graphics 

that everyone in the room found to be mind-blowing. 
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The first graphic referenced a study 

comparing the brain structures of 

transgender women (assigned male 

at birth but identify as female) and 

cisgender women (assigned female at 

birth and identify as female). When 

comparing two areas of the brain that 

are typically different between a men 

and women, there was a large 

amount of evidence that the brain of 

a transgender woman more closely 

resembles that of a cisgender female.  

 

The second graphic was a flowchart 

that examined various factors that can 

affect sex (assigned gender) and 

explored the different paths towards 

“maleness” or “femaleness” or some 

form of gender in between. This seemed 

to be the most powerful part of the 

presentation as students, staff, gay, 

straight, cisgender, transgender, and 

nonbinary individuals were all fixed on 

the complexity and the intricacies of 

gender and science we were seeing. 

 

This led to some very open conversation about 

what it means to be intersex, transgender, 

nonbinary, or gender nonconforming. Many of the 

club members expressed that they often had self-

doubt, largely due to the social construct of gender 

as binary, but for the first time in a while, many 

of them portrayed confidence in who they were. It 

seemed to remove, or at least reduce their need for 

external justification for how they felt inside. 

 

Students were all chattering throughout the room, sharing their own thoughts and insights 

as we began to discuss how this impacts all of us. A student very perceptively asked if this 

meant that someone who did not identify as cisgender then should be able to provide scientific 

evidence as their affirmed gender. The manner in which he asked it made it very evident that 

he was blown away that this could potentially be asked of anyone to justify who they were. 

Many great points were made to help us use the science to understand those that are not 

cisgender better, but never to use it as a means to require one to justify one’s self to anyone 

else. It was amazing to hear the students come up with so many different perspectives that 

supported this conclusion. 

 

A copy of the PowerPoint used for this discussion will be attached. In it you will find a more 

thorough outline of the presentation as well as the references Ms. Barrus used throughout. 
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The Outcomes: 

 

Our purpose as a club is primarily to provide a safe space for LGBTQ students, but we also 

work hard to provide a positive influence and affect the culture on campus and throughout 

the community. Oftentimes, it is so difficult to accomplish this when we feel like we are the 

only ones advocating for ourselves. Having allies who are willing to stand in the gap for us, 

willing to stand up for justice, even when it isn’t their own, is so important and helps to affect 

change in a more significant way. 

 

After the meeting, a couple of male students stuck around to chat. They turned out to be two 

cisgender, straight boys with no direct connection to any of the staff or students in the room. 

They simply saw the flyer and wanted to be a part of the discussion. They largely came to 

self-educate, and they were very encouraged by the welcoming and inclusive atmosphere 

where they were the minority. One of them even attended our subsequent club meeting on 

Tuesday, February 2nd and indicated he intends on remaining a part of the club moving 

forward. He seems to have very quickly become an ally and wishes to learn more so that he 

can become a better advocate. 

 

At our subsequent club meeting on February 2nd, one of the regular members made a 

comment about the boy who should not have worn “Trump” socks to our meeting the week 

before. She was unaware that this was the same student who was an ally to the LGBTQ 

students at our school and that he was sitting a few feet away. While this certainly was 

distasteful and unfair to the student, it provided us with an opportunity to turn the tables 

and discuss respecting others’ differences ourselves, even when we don’t agree or understand 

– after all, that is what we are asking of our parents, our families, and our friends. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

While we were able to provide an open forum to educate and discuss some of the 

misunderstandings and disagreements surrounding gender, the most important outcome was 

a consensus that we must respect others who are different whether or not we understand or 

agree with them. One of the ways we can show respect is to seek ways to better understand 

them – not as a means of justification, but rather as a means to become more aware, more 

sensitive, and ultimately more appreciative of diversity. Students were able to see themselves 

reflected in science thus instilling a greater sense of self-respect, also. This in turns creates 

a greater degree of credibility to those who see us embracing who we are. This is how we 

change the culture of bigotry and bullying into one of respect and inclusion. 
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In a world where bigotry and bullying are so often the norm, we must work to remove the 

stigma associated with perceived differences such as one’s gender identity. We can continue 

the fight to change behaviors, hearts, and minds, but the battle is also one of education. So 

often students go through school never seeing themselves reflected in the literature or history 

they study. More specifically, transgender students often are not able to see themselves 

reflected in their science curriculum if a teacher is not willing or informed enough to dive into 

the genetics or endocrinology of gender. One of the most exciting outcomes for me as a teacher 

is to hear Ms. Barrus say, “My work on the presentation has informed my teaching moving 

forward.” Knowing that our transgender students that are part of her biology class will now 

see themselves within the curriculum brings joy to my heart and tears to my eyes. Through 

an inclusive education, Ms. Barrus will also reduce the stigma of being transgender in a very 

significant way which, in turn, will ultimately promote acceptance of and respect for their 

transgender peers. 

 

Transgender students are the most bullied and most at risk of any minority group, and there 

is a newfound thirst to better understand and advocate for them. The feedback regarding “A 

Discussion on Gender & Science” has been incredibly encouraging. Our message of inclusion 

and advocacy for our transgender youth has reached a staff member whose child is wrestling 

with their gender, several teachers, our entire school administration here on campus at 

GCHS, multiple district administrators for CCPS, other GSAs around Collier County in 

addition to the LGBTQ students and some new allies among our own student body. We plan 

to build on the momentum and develop this into a series of discussions with the following 

sessions to be scheduled in the months to come: 

 

 A Discussion on Gender & Psychology with Mrs. Jessica Duesler 

 A Discussion on Gender & Sociology with Mr. Adam Baldwin 

 A Discussion on Gender & Religion with Mr. Dawson Taylor 

 

When we began planning this back in November of 2020, never did we envision it growing 

into what it is becoming, nor did we realize the depth of the impact it could have in affecting 

real cultural change. We have been humbled by the feedback and support, and we consider 

it a privilege to equip others to become advocates as we fight the stigmas and the bullying 

transgender youth face on a daily basis. A special thanks goes to the following individuals for 

helping to make this event the success that it was: 

 
 Beth Barrus (she/her) 

 Guest Presenter 

 Biology Teacher, GCHS 
 

 Lauren McIntyre (she/her) 

 GSA Club Co-sponsor 

 English/ESE Teacher, GCHS 
 

 Em Batuman (she/her) 

 GSA Club President 

 Student, GCHS 
 

 Luna Dabees (she/her) 

 GSA Club Vice President 

 Student, GCHS 
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The Evidence: 

 

Beth Barrus (she/her) – Biology Teacher at GCHS & Guest Presenter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Allison Ferraro (she/her) – School Counseling Coordinator (9-12) for CCPS 
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Brennen Trowbridge (he/him) – Student at GCHS & new Member of GSA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Em Batuman (she/her) – Student at GCHS & President of GSA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Luna Dabees (she/her) – Student at GCHS & Vice President of GSA 
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Michelle Cotto (she/her) – Office Manager at GCHS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lauren McIntyre (she/her) – English Teacher at GCHS & Co-Sponsor of GSA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




